
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for Mattawoman Woods and Dogwood Lift Station in Fiscal Year 2026. 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Indian Head, located at 4195 Indian 
Head Hwy, Indian Head, MD 20640. The funding would be used for the Town to design, permit, 
and construct two new sewage lift stations to replace two failing lift stations. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because The taxpayers will benefit from the completion of this 
project because they will receive two new sustainable and reliable lift stations to evacuate 
sewage for numerous years to come. These facilities are essential to ensuring reliable wastewater 
service and environmental protection in the community. Failure of either station would result in 
sewage backups and potential environmental hazards, posing serious risks to public health and 
safety. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Clean 
Water Act, 33 U.S.C. 1383(c) (Section 603(c) of the Clean Water Act). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STENY H. HOYER 
 
 


